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OPERATIONS COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

Sept. 17, 2019 | 6:30 p.m. 
City of Powell Municipal Building Council Chambers | 47 Hall Street 

 
 Attendance: Councilmember Brendan Newcomb, Melissa Riggins, Daniel Swartwout and Jon 

Bennehoof; Citizen Representative Heather Gonzalez and Ryan Herchenroether; City Manager 
Steve Lutz, Chief of Police Stephen Hrytzik, Development Director David Betz, City Engineer Chris 
Huber, Communications Director Megan Canavan and Legal Counsel Thaddeus Boggs; and other 
interested parties.   

 
I. APPROVAL OF AUGUST 20, 2019 MEETING MINUTES 

The minutes were approved.  
 

II. PROPOSED MASSAGE ESTABLISHMENT REGULATIONS 
Legal counsel provided an overview of the proposed legislation. Thaddeus Boggs provided an 
update regarding the language of the ordinance. Committee members provided feedback and 
revisions.  
 
ACTION ITEM: The Committee would like to hold a public meeting with massage 
establishments in Powell to discuss the proposed ordinance and gather feedback.  
 

III. COMMUNITY RENTAL ROOM POLICY REVIEW 
Councilmember Brian Lorenz asked the Committee to review the community room rental policy. 
City Manager Steve Lutz provided an overview of the policy and why it was created 10-12 years 
ago.  
 
ACTION ITEM: The Committee will discuss this item further during the next meeting. Staff 
will generate a report to see the list of rentals in 2018-2019.  
 

IV. MOVING 25 MPH SIGNS ON OLENTANGY STREET 
Councilmember Brendan Newcomb discussed whether or not the 25 MPH signs should be 
relocated along Olentangy Street. City Engineer Chris Huber provided a map of where the signs 
are located along the street. He also indicated the City would need to conduct a traffic study to 
review this roadway to study the characteristic of the road. The results and recommendations from 
the study would need to be sent to the Ohio Department of Transportation because of this being a 
state route.  
 
ACTION ITEM: The Committee requested that the Engineering Department gather data on 
next steps (e.g. speed study, etc.) and how this can be implemented.  

 
V. BICYCLE FRIENDLY COMMUNITY DISCUSSION 

This item has been moved to the Development Committee.  
 

VI. POWELL STREET MARKET LOCATION CHANGE 
The City received positive feedback about the location of the Street Market.  

 
ADJOURNMENT 
Having no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 7:16 p.m. 


